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APPLICATIONS, DECISIONS AND NOTICES 
 

Notice Period  
The Road Transport Act 2001 and the Road Transport Regulations 2018 require the Road Transport 
Licensing Committee (“the RTLC”) to publish details of applications, meetings and decisions.  
If you wish to view an application, please contact the RTLC Secretary at noel.capewell@gov.im.  
Copies of all monthly newsletters are available on the RTLC website: www.gov.im/rtlc.  
Within a period of twenty one days from the date of this publication, any person may write to the 
RTLC making any objections or representations with respect to an application.  
Written objections can be received by letter or email.  They should include the name and address of 
the sender and include the reasons why the objection or representation is made.  For the full procedure 
detailing the submission of objections please see the RTLC website.    
 
RTLC Office  
The RTLC office operates on an appointment only basis.  If you come to the office without an 
appointment you may have a wasted journey as there might not be anyone available to assist you.  

________________________________________________________________________________________ 

NOTICES 
SEPTEMBER 19th BANK HOLIDAY 
Monday September 19th 2022 will be a bank holiday in the Isle of Man to mark the State Funeral of 
Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II.  Essential public services will continue to operate, however schools 
and government offices will close. 
The RTLC has decided that Tariff 1 will continue to be used between 06:00 and 23:59 on 
September 19th.  

 
FURTHER RTLC OFFICE CLOSURES 
In addition to September 19th, the RTLC office will be closed on September 20th, September 26th 
and September 28th. 
The licensing system currently used by the RTLC office is no longer fully supported by the company 
that created it.  As a result, the RTLC office is moving to a new system and all office staff will need to 
undergo training on the new system on these days.   
 

 
RTLC MEETINGS 
The next regularly scheduled meetings of the RTLC for public passenger vehicles which will be held 
in public are currently due to take place on September 27th and October 25th at Thie Slieau Whallian, 
Foxdale Road, St John’s.    

 

 

 

  Road Transport Licensing Committee 
 

Bing Kied Carbid    

Chair: Mr Graham Curphey 
Thie Slieau Whallian, Foxdale Road, St John’s, Isle of Man, IM4 3AS 

Tel: (01624) 651564     Email: rtlc@gov.im      Website: www.gov.im/rtlc  
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All applicants and objectors that are required to attend a meeting will receive a formal invitation letter 
prior to the meeting.   
Should you require information on the timetables for any upcoming meetings, please contact the RTLC 
office.  If you intend to observe any meeting in public that you are not specifically invited to, it would 
be appreciated if you could inform RTLC staff of your intentions prior to the meeting.  This information 
is required to ensure that there is sufficient space at the meeting to accommodate any observers.  
Should there not be sufficient space at Thie Slieau Whallian, a different venue for the meeting would 
have to be found and this could delay proceedings.  
 
Steve Callister 
Road Transport Licensing Committee. 
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